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Arnesby Newsletter 
Latest news & bulletin updates 

New Neighbours… how exciting… 

Macmillan Coffee Morning - 
- When - Saturday, 30th September 10-12:30pm    
- Where - Orchard Cottage, (Lovely Liza Welton’s) 
 

A Whopping £713.40 was collected and a further £90 in Gift Aid 

should be able to be collected. 

Arnesby Book Club –  
- When - Wednesday 18th @ 7:30pm 
- Where - Cambridge House 
- What - We will be discussing Moonlight and the 
Pearler’s Daughter by Lizzie Pook. 
 

NEWBIES – Good morning all, 
just wanted to jump on and 
quickly introduce myself. I'm Ian 
and have moved with my fiancé 
Charlotte onto no. 16 
Lutterworth Road.    
Looking  
forward to being  
part of the  
community and  
getting to know  
the village and you all.    Hope 
you all have a great day." 

Shout Out !! 

To everyone who 
answered the call 
for some content…. 
It is difficult to pull 
something together 
with little or no 
‘stuff’ to put in… 
soooo I asked and 
many of you 
answered!   Cheers 
all – this makes it 
easy!! 

Even More NEWBIES –  A Little birdie tells me that we 
also need to welcome Lauren and Jim to the village.  They 
have moved into ‘The Berridges’ on Lutterworth Road.   

Issue: October ‘23 
Delivered by the very lovely: 

  

Sue Spriggs, Beryl Cane, Monica 
& John Dawson, Lynn Gibbs, 

Stella & Penny Elliot  
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Flix In The Sticks – 7:30pm & FREEEEEEE!!! 

Tues 17th 
Oct 

Ticket to 
Paradise 

A divorced couple team up to sabotage 
their daughter’s wedding (comedy) 

Wed 22nd  
Nov 

The Colour 
Room 

Biopic of Clarice Cliff, showing the 
development of her distinctive pottery 

 

Next Submission 

Deadline – Friday 

20th October 

WORK PARTY SHOUT OUT - 

St Peter’s Churchyard Clear up – Wednesday 1st 
November – 10am to 1pm   if it is wet, I am advised 
it will be moved to the 8th November. 

AUNTIE SUE SAYS – (Message from Sue Spriggs....) –  
If anyone has new neighbours moving into the village, please  
let Elaine Carter (elainecarter1@outlook.com) or Sue Spriggs 
(suespriggs@btinternet.com) know of the new arrivals.  
(I will assume that this is so they can be made welcome of course!  LOL) 

NEW HEAD TEACHER – We have a new headteacher at 

Arnesby Primary school, Mrs. Ruth James.   Mrs. James 

joined at the start of this academic year, and we do wish her 

all the best in her new role.  Looking forward to some great 

updates in the future!!   

More NEWBIES – Guys, throw out the welcome mat to 

our new Arnesbians….. Wayne & Jackie Pearson, who 

have moved into Mount House, Lutterworth Rd.     Welcome, 

Welcome, Welcome to you both!! 

Have a read… something for everyone…  (no, really!) 

Harvest Supper - 
- When -Tuesday 10th Oct @ 

7pm 

- Where – Village Hall 

- Cost – Adult - £6 / Child £3 

- Tickets – Brian & Sue Spriggs  

0116.247.8559 

Library Van – 

- When - Tuesday 17th 10.35 to 11.05  
- Where - On the top Green, St Peter’s Road. 

St Peter’s Church Harvest Service -    Sunday 8th October 

Donated Items will go to the Red Cross &Lutterworth Food Bank 
 

Promises Auction - 
If you successfully bid for a Promise, 

please claim the Promise, or arrange 

to do so before the end of 2023. 

Swap Shop Is Back - 
Please join us for tea/ coffee, 
biscuits & swap some books, 
DVDs or puzzles in Arnesby 
Village Hall on Saturday 
mornings 10 to 12. 

Saturday 28
th

 October    

Saturday 2
nd

 December 

 

!!! Draft Neighbourhood Plan 
Review !!! 
Scheduled for November.  Worth 
going to as this is information about 
OUR VILLAGE and is put on to 
give us the opportunity to learn what 
is planned.  Look out for more info 
in the next newsletter.... 

Liss Taylor Designs & Interiors:   
- When - The following Fridays - 10am - 9pm 
6th October / 10th November / 24th 
November 
 

October will be filled with lots of autumn faux 
stems, faux pumpkins and November will bring 
lots of Christmas decor and gift ideas. 
 
Thank you to everyone that has supported me 
from the village it has been lovely to meet and chat 
with you all, feel free to bring your friends along 
with you !!                         Alicia Taylor 

Village Music -    Hi everyone, Graham from Hall Farm calling…As some may know, Cathy and I are into music and was 
wondering if there are any other musicians in the village who would like to get together for a jam - no pressure, just a relaxed 
evening going through a selection of songs and a chance to learn and share.   I have some spare instruments if that helps.  Probably 
to be held at our place - Hall Farm on St Peter’s Road on Wednesday evenings.   If anyone is interested, please PM me 
on gprmail1@gmail.com or give me a call on 07785561181. 

Safari Supper Sat 28
th

 Oct  

Halloween Mobiles Anyone ?? 
Halloween Mobiles anyone?      

Visit Paul Williams Design on 
Etsy 

https://www.etsy.com/uk/shop/Pa
ulWilliamsDesign?ref=seller-

platform-mcnav 

mailto:Arnesbynewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:Arnesbynewsletter@gmail.com
https://www.etsy.com/uk/shop/PaulWilliamsDesign?ref=seller-platform-mcnav
https://www.etsy.com/uk/shop/PaulWilliamsDesign?ref=seller-platform-mcnav
https://www.etsy.com/uk/shop/PaulWilliamsDesign?ref=seller-platform-mcnav
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Village Quizzingtons - Saturday 11th September – 7:30pm – Village Hall NOTE DATE CHANGE 

(Check-in from 7:10pm for a prompt start please) 
 

Teams – up to 6 players / £5 per team / £3 for 13 years or younger (payable on the night).  Proceeds - to St. Peters Church 
Building fund.   Entries - asap to Andy Coupland via email: a.coupland@btinternet.com or 01162.478.225.     
 

Please include a team name & have a team secretary complete with a pen!  Last year was such a success, places are limited… so 
get in quick!   Refreshments - Tea / Coffee & bikkies will be provided at the interval, but feel free to bring your own 
refreshments (hic!).  Don’t be shy, lots of varied questions ‘a little of something for everyone’…..  See ya there! (Payment on the 
night by cash/cheque (made payable to St Peters Church, Arnesby). 
 

Historic Churches Cycle Ride -   

Peter Spriggs & family rode 21 miles to 13 
Churches, raising over £1,200 !!!  Well done 
Team Spriggs! And thank you to everyone who 
popped some cash in Aunty Sue’s collecting tin!  

Spring bulbs around the village:   
Do we need to plant more bulbs on the greens and 
verges around the village?  For several years around 
this time of year volunteers have planted many 
bulbs which brighten up the village in Spring.  Send 
your thoughts on this 
to berylcane@btinternet.com or tel: 0758 2370336 
or 2478136. 

Pop Up Supper Club Evening –  
Jenny Lees and Sue Cooper are hoping to provide a 'pop up supper club' evening in the village hall on Saturday 9th December.  
 

There will be a set three course menu, which will be confirmed once they know whether there is enough interest. The aim is to 
get together for an evening, share some food and have a nice time, (with no washing up!)  Any profit will go towards the list of 
improvements for the hall. 
 

Please could you message Jenny or Sue so that they can see how many people would be interested. The cost is likely to be about 
£20-25 per person. They are aiming for about 36 people in total. If it's a success they may do another one!! 
 

- Sue Cooper text  07534 897 037 email susanlauracooper@gmail.com( or by note to Long Acre) 
- Jenny Lees text 07885 473 057 email jen.lees@avantek.co.uk (or by note to Arnesby House) 

Updates Schmupdates - 

Produce Show Update - Well done Arnesby!! 
 

The very successful Produce Show attracted over 70  
entrants from Arnesby, Shearsby & Bruntingthorpe with  
a magnificent set of entries in all categories. 
 

And Arnesby took most of the major awards. 
- Best Vegetable – Monica Dowson 
- Best Fruit – Christine Eales 
- Best Flowers – Rachel Sawyer 
- Best Cookery – Ann Miksza 
- Best Floral Art – Sheila Meredith 
- A new award in memory of Ruth Bown of Arnesby and called the 

Ruth Bown Award for Best Vase of Garden Flowers went to Sue 
Cooper. 

 

We’ll allow the other villages some credit: 
- Best Preserves – Manlan Adams 
- Best Handicrafts  - Liz Austin 
- Liz Austin also won Best in Show for her exquisite and perfect 

crocheted doll. 
 

Our thanks go to Jenny Lees for organising the show and thanks also to 
the many helpers from the WI and village. 
  

Million Step Challenge – Blinkin’ well 
done! 
Hello everyone, you may have seen me 
walking round the village and local 
footpaths in all weathers. I have been 
undertaking the 1 million step challenge to 
complete the target from 1 July to 30 
September. This is to raise funds for 
Diabetic research - having been a type 1 
diabetic for 50 years, this is a cause I had to 
support. 
I achieved my target on 11 September, 19 
days ahead of schedule having completed 
the Leicestershire Round path and lots of 
interesting walks. 
https://step.diabetes.org.uk/fundraising/

graham1200#addActivity 

Foodbank -   

Thank you for donations to the Foodbank.   
Current shortages are :  Tinned fruit, vegetables, custard, meat,  
spaghetti, coffee & hot chocolate, UHT milk, Fruit juice, Sponge puddings, 
Rice pudding, Large size nappies 
 

 St Peter’s Church Teas –  

Thank you to everyone who has 
supported Sunday Church teas.  The final 
figures are (drumroll please….)   £2,271.60 

 

Givin To The 
Community - 
We have all seen the blue 
bags at the side of the lanes, 
but have you seen the 
volunteers doing the 
hedgerow clear ups???   Are 
you one of those volunteers??  
Thank you to all who ‘put in 
a shift’ and help keep our 
local area clean…. Yes Penny, 
Abi and helpers!!!!! 

mailto:a.coupland@btinternet.com
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Arnesby Baptist Chapel - October - 
- Sunday morning service - 10.45am 

- Sunday evening - home groups 

- Monday evening women's group - 7.30-9pm (upstairs lounge) 

- Tuesday morning Evergreen Coffee time - 10.30-12noon (all retired people welcome) 

- Wednesday Parents, babies, and toddlers (behind chapel/in The Barn)10am-12noon, all welcome, including 
Grandparents/carers. 

- Thursday evening Bible study 7.30-9pm) 

- Friday afternoon Café at The Barn 2.30-6pm 

- Friday evening Explorers (kids club) 5-6.30pm 
 

More details on website.   Please note, no meetings during October half-term 
 

Information:- Contact: Johnny Hutton:  2478392:  Nathan Ling :07412045856     https://www.arnesbybc.co.uk/ 
 

   
Parishy Stuff (really quite interesting) ...                           Thank you Leigh Maidment 

The Gated Road to Peatling Magna 
We have had numerous requests to see if there is anything that can be done about the speeds at which some vehicles are 
travelling down the gated road to Peatling Magna as people use it regularly for riding bikes, walks with dogs, exercising and 
obedience training for children (I think that’s the right way round) and staggering back from The Cock Inn. We have 
explored the possible avenues and unfortunately there aren’t any regulatory actions that we can take. Our only course of 
action, therefore, is to ask villagers to help dissuade drivers driving at excessive speeds by closing the gates behind them as 
they pass down the road. It’s not a lot, but it may help! 

 Budget Time 
We are now into the second part of the Parish Council financial budgeting. This is the time at which we begin to think about 
the Parish Council priorities for next financial year (forearmed and all that!). As our ultimate aim is to serve you, the 
parishioners, in the best way possible, we would like ask you to have a think, a chat, and a conversation with one of your 
Parish Councillors to raise what you would like us to do next year. These can then be fed back to the Parish Council and 

brought to our next meeting on Tuesday 21
st
 November at 7:30pm in the village hall. Your councillors are David Johnson, 

Jenny Lees, Zandra Byatt, Bob Jones and John Mawby. 

Churchy Stuff -  

Cheesy Jokes – Can you do any better? 

What types of sandals do frogs 
wear? 

Open Toad! 

Why did the 
deer go to the 
dentist? 
It had buck teeth! 

Have you heard the rumor about the 
butter? 

Never mind, I shouldn’t be spreading it! 
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Garden Waste Reminder –  
Official bin details can be found at: Your bin collection dates | Harborough District Council (fccenvironment.co.uk) 
Please ensure wheeled bins are presented before 7am        The garden waste bin(s) will be emptied every other 
week (except for the period of December to February when there will be one collection only during January 

 

https://www.harborough.gov.uk/info/20059/garden_waste/434/garden_waste_service/4 
 

Handy Contacts / Village Business Advertising - 

Bins, Bins, Bins, Bins,Bins, Bins, Bins, Binningtonnnnnss!!!!! 

Let’s Create a Trade Directory -    Guys,  I think it would be a good idea to create a directory of handy contacts, and this 
may be your own business or one you have used and are happy to recommend to others.    I often see people do shout outs for 
assistance or contact details..  Why would we not centralise that?   
 

My idea is that I could include this directory periodically within the newsletter, with the added benefit of free advertising to 
those that want to take advantage!!  What’s not to love?    
 

This is not intended that you expect free work or services of course, and if you do contact a business, then expect to pay, or 
request a quote  as normal. 
 

If you do provide contact details, please let me know if you have asked their permission first.  If not, then I can certainly 
make contact and check they are happy for their details to be included.  
 

Please email me or message me and I will compile.  Thank you.   Philippa 

Village Contacts - 

Key Village Contacts -
Want a bit of This? Contact These Lovely People …

Arnesby CofE Primary School Mrs. Avery (Temp Head) 0116.247.8563  /  office@arnesby.embracemat.org

Boot Camp & PT Shane Malone 07469.993.970

Covid-19 Co-Ord Sue Cooper 0116.247.9840

Cricket Club David Hogg 07443.259.928

Fitness & Yoga Sessions Selina 0781.392.7652

Grow Your Own' WhatsApp Grp Alan Wilkins 07436.013372

Local Playgroup Rups (Rupiner) 07709.811.668  - rupii24@hotmail.com

Loseby Charity Trust 

/Allotments
Graham & Liz Middleton 

   arnesbyallotments@gmail.com - Liz - 0749.481.5475 / 

Graham - 07580.474.4500

Newsletter Philippa Hill 07508.255.140 /   arnesbynewsletter@gmail.com

Parish Council
Chair - David Johnson / Clerk - Leigh 

Maidment 
Website: www.arnesbyparishcouncil.org.uk

St Peters Church
Sue & Brian Spriggs  (Church Warden - 

Brian Spriggs)
0116.247.8559 

The Chapel Johnny Hutton 0116.247.8392

Village Facebook Paul Williams  paulwilliamsdesign@hotmail.com

Village Hall Booking Lucy Carter 0116.2478535   lucycarter962@sky.com

Village Hall Chairman Sue Cooper 0116.247.9840

Village Website Village Website - Arnesby, Leicestershire (village-web.co.uk)

Village WhatsApp Zandra Byatt 07825.182.459

W.I. Gina Ward / Anne Miksza GW - 0116.247.8888 / AM - 0116.247.8910

BabySitting Josephine Pilling  0116.2799114 or j.pilling33@outlook.com


